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MODULE SUMMARY 
 
Module outline and aims 
 
Since the most recent financial crisis, there has been much debate on the regulation of 
financial markets and services, mostly consisting of reactionary calls for increased 
regulation but without taking stock of the existing regulatory systems and why they did 
not avert the crisis from which the global economy is yet to recover. Those of you going 
into the increasingly globalised business world of the 21st Century need to be equipped 
with a good understanding of the fundamentals of market and business regulation and 
their legal and regulatory implications for the businesses and companies in order to 
make strategic decisions and avert disasters. This module is designed to provide you 
with a better understanding of the legal and regulatory risks that businesses are exposed 
to, using financial services regulation as a prime example, and offer you an insight into 
the role of ethics and compliance in the control and mitigation of such risks. 
 
This module will take a fresh look at the theoretical and practical justification for various 
regulatory models and techniques applied to financial services and markets, their 
implications for management, and in particular, issues relating to compliance and legal 
risk management. Particular attention is paid to the regulatory models and the ongoing 
reform of the regulatory system for financial services in the UK, EU and other key 
financial centres. A number of specific issues, such as the promotion of market and 
professional ethics, integrity and competence, the prevention and control of insider 
dealing and the serious implications of anti-money laundering and anti-corruption 
regulation for the financial services industry and related services, will be discussed. The 
importance of the role that ethics and compliance play in the identification, control and 
mitigation of legal and regulatory risk and in ensuring responsible business conduct will 
be highlighted. 
 
Content outline 
 
- History of market regulation and regulatory rationales. 
 
- Financial services regulation in the UK. 
 



- Financial services regulation in the context of the EU. 
 
- Securities regulation in the US. 
 
- Regulation in other financial centres: e.g. China and Japan 
 
- Shareholders as investors: corporate governance and market regulation. 
 
- Role of ethics and regulation. 
 
- Prevention and control of insider dealing. 
 
- Anti-money laundering and anti-corruption regulation. 
 
- Compliance and the identification, control and mitigation of legal and regulatory risk. 
 
 
WHAT WILL I BE EXPECTED TO ACHIEVE? 
 
On successful completion of this module, you will be expected to be able to: 
 
Knowledge and understanding: 
 
- Assess the importance of issues relating to financial services regulation, which impose 
increasing managerial responsibility on all those who operate in today's global business 
world 
 
- Interpret the regulatory structures within which financial services are provided in the 
U.K. and other key financial centres 
 
- Perceive the important role that ethics and compliance play in responsible business 
conduct 
 
- Develop knowledge to ask questions to appropriate professionals and specialists so as 
to be able to make informed decisions 
 
Skills: 
 
- Locate relevant information and material for research 
 
- Determine potential legal risks 
 
- Develop confidence and skills in communicating effectively and efficiently with relevant 
professionals within and outside of their organisations 
 
- Seek and value appropriate advice from specialists and professional within and outside 
of their organisations 
 
- Use and interpret competently information and material obtained to write up a project 
 
- Present findings both verbally and in written work 



 
- Contribute to selection, formation and development of strategies to minimise potential 
legal risks 
 
Values and attitudes: 
 
- Value the role of ethics and compliance in business 
 
- Perceive the importance of ethics and compliance in the identification, control and 
mitigation of legal and regulatory risk 
 
- Develop confidence in consulting relevant people in order to make informed decisions 
 
HOW WILL I LEARN? 
 
A variety of learning and teaching methods will be used in this course. 
 
Lectures are used to introduce context, concepts and techniques illustrated with practical 
and current examples. You will also have the opportunity to participate in class 
discussions and work through examples and exercises with the support of the lecturer. It 
is strongly recommended that you attend ALL lectures.  
 
Tutorials are used to explore the concepts and practices covered in the lectures in more 
detail. Specifically, they are used primarily to demonstrate technical material, although 
some discussion and analysis will accompany the practical techniques. Tutorials take 
place in smaller groups and you are expected to interact with the tutor and other 
students. 
 
Key learning and teaching resources will be put on the module website on Moodle.  
 
In the independent study time you are encouraged to read widely and in depth around 
particular topics in preparation for lectures and tutorials. You may also spend time 
working through sample exercises and questions. In addition you will be preparing and 
undertaking your coursework assignments and preparing for your final examination. 
 
Teaching pattern: 
 

Teaching 
component 

Teaching 
type 

Contact 
hours 

Self-
directed 

study 
hours 

Placement 
hours 

Total 
student 
learning 

hours 
Lectures Lecture 20 130 0 150 
Totals  20 130 0 150 

 

 
WHAT TYPES OF ASSESSMENT AND FEEDBACK CAN I EXPECT? 
 
Assessments 
 



This module is assessed with a coursework comprising a written assignment and exam. 
 
Assessment pattern: 
 

Assessment 
component 

Assessment 
type 

Weighting
% 

Minimum 
qualifying 

mark 

Pass/Fail? 

Coursework Written 
assignment, 
including 
essay 

30 0 N/A 

Examination – 
2.25 hours 

Written 
Exam 

70 0 N/A 

 
Assessment criteria 
 
Assessment criteria are descriptions of the skills, knowledge or attributes you need to 
demonstrate in order to complete an assessment successfully and Grade-Related 
Criteria are descriptions of the skills, knowledge or attributes you need to demonstrate to 
achieve a certain grade or mark in an assessment.  Assessment Criteria and Grade-
Related Criteria for module assessments will be made available to you prior to an 
assessment taking place. More information will be available in the UG Assessment 
Handbook and from the module leader. 
 
Feedback on assessment 
 
Following an assessment, you will be given your marks and feedback in line with the 
University’s Assessment Regulations and Policy. More information on the timing and 
type of feedback that will be provided for each assessment will be available from the 
module leader. 
 
Assessment Regulations 
 
The Pass mark for the module is 40%. Any minimum qualifying marks for specific 
assessments are listed in the table above.  The weighting of the different components 
can also be found above. The Programme Specification contains information on what 
happens if you fail an assessment component or the module. 
 
 
INDICATIVE READING LIST 
 
The basic study material for this course will be the handouts and additional documents 
obtained from website links distributed in the lectures. You are advised to thoroughly 
study these materials and understand the contents. You are also encouraged to read the 
financial press  – in particular The Financial Times, The Wall Street Journal and The 
Economist - in order to keep up with regulatory changes and current issues. 
  
The following, books, periodicals and websites may also be useful for self-directed study 
and further research (but there is no need to purchase any of them): 



 
Nakajima, C. and Sheffield, E. (2001) Conflicts of Interest and Chinese Walls 
(Butterworths). 
 
Clarke F., Dean G. and Oliver K., (2nd Ed), Corporate Collapse, Accounting, Regulatory 
and Ethical Failure (Cambridge University Press). 
 
Hazen, T. L. (3rd Edn) Principles of Securities Regulation (Thomson West). 
 
Pieth , M., Low L. and Cullen P., (2007), The OECD Convention on Bribery (CUP).  
 
Stoakes, C (Jan 2015)  Know the City 2015/16  (Christopher Stokes Ltd.) 
Arnold, G (2012) Financial Times Guide to the Financial Markets (FT/Prentice Hall) 
 
 
Useful journals: 
The Company Lawyer, London: Sweet & Maxwell (monthly). 
 
Journal of Financial Crime, London, Emerald Insight (quarterly).  
 
Journal of Money Laundering Control, Emerald Insight (quarterly).  
 
Journal of Regulation and Compliance, Emerald Insight (quarterly). 
 
Useful websites: 
H.M. Treasury: https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/hm-treasury 
 
Financial Conduct Authority: http://www.fca.org.uk 
 
European Commission: http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/securities/isd/index_en.htm 
 
European Securities and Markets Authority (ESMA formerly CESR): 
http://www.esma.europa.eu/  
 
United States Securities Commission: http://www.sec.gov 
 
Federal Reserve Board, U.S.: http://www.federalreserveonline.org 
 
Financial Supervisory Agency, Japan:  http://www.fsa.go.jp/en/ 
 
Bank of Japan:  https://www.boj.or.jp/en/about/index.htm/ 
 
China Banking Regulatory Commission:  http://www.cbrc.gov.cn/english/index.html 
 
China Securities Regulatory Commission: http://www.csrc.gov.cn/pub/csrc_en/ 
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Appendix: see http://www.hesa.ac.uk/content/view/1805/296/ for the full list of JACS 
codes and descriptions 
 
CODES 
 
HESA Code Description Price Group 
133 Business and Management 

Studies 
D 

   
 
JACS Code Description Percentage (%) 
N300 The study of financial 

systems, regulations and 
reporting. 

100 

   
 

 


